



FACULTY/STAFF NEWSLETTER

April 28, 1995

Volume III, Issue 15

25th Anniversary Recognition Dinner Planned

In honor of the 25th anniversary of Floyd College the annual Faculty/Staff Recognition Dinner will be a bit more formal. As in the past, all full-time employees and part-time employees who worked during the Spring Quarter will be invited to attend with a guest. The dinner will be held Friday, May 19, at 7 p.m. in the gymnasium, and will include a special buffet and entertainment by comedian/magician Doyne E. Michie.

Receiving 25-year service awards will be Bill Beeler, air conditioning mechanic I, Vivian Benton, administrative assistant to the Vice President, Tom Berry, chairman, Division of Business, Harold Boyd, vice president, Student Affairs, Dave Cook, professor of Biology, Jim Cook, professor of History, Philip Dillard, professor of English, Shelia McCoy, professor of French and English, Tom Melton, vice president for Business and Finance, Lynn Mills, secretary to the Director of Physical Plant, George Pullen, chairman, Division of Extended Learning, Jerry Shelton, director of Institutional Effectiveness, and Jo Anne Starnes, professor of English. Twenty-, fifteen- and ten-year service awards will also be presented as well as a special award.

The buffet dinner, provided by *ARAMARK* will include a carved-toorder roast beef with au jus, marinated grilled chicken, roasted rosemary potatoes, wild rice, squash casserole, steamed broccoli, rolls, peach cobbler, assorted pies, tea and coffee.

Doyne E. Michie is an entertainer from Atlanta who does "strolling" magic during dinner, and will perform a comedy-laced magic routine after dinner. Previous audiences have given him rave reviews.

Invitations to the Recognition Dinner went out in the mail Friday. Those planning to attend should reply to the president's Office at 295-6328. The Employee Recognition Dinner is sponsored by the Floyd College Foundation.

Promotion/ Tenure Announced

The Board of Regents approved the college's recommendations for promotion to the following people:

Promotions - Glenn Singleton, from assistant to associate professor of Business Administration; Ralph Peters, from assistant to associate professor of History; Charles Blaylock from assistant to associate professor of Developmental Math; and David Mott from assistant to associate professor of Art.

In addition, Catherine King, instructor in Physical Education, and Melvin Perry, assistant professor of Political Science, were given three years probationary credit towards tenure for their service prior to being named permanent employees.

Richard Hays, who retired last year as professor of Physics and Math, was given emeritus status.

effective 1, 1995

Promotions are effective September 1, 1995.



Congratulations to Barbara Rees, associate professor of Nursing Education, for receiving her Doctor of Science in Nursing from the University of Alabama, Birmingham, and to Margaret Davis, associate professor of Mathematics, for receiving a Ph.D. in Biostatistics from the same institution.

Leigh Callan, associate professor of Biology, has had her lab manual "Laboratory Activities and Study Checklists for Human Anatomy and Physiology" published by Kendall/Hunt.

Nanette Jaynes, assistant professor of Developmental English, presented a seminar "Nor can we Distinguish'd by our faces/For man or master': Creating and Negotiating the Self in The Taming of the Shrew."

William Mugleston, chairman, Division of Social and Cultural Studies, presented a paper titled "Cornpone & Potlikker: Comic Relief in the Great Depression," at the American Culture Association convention in Philadelphia. He has also had two articles published in Encyclopedia USA, VOL. 21, 1995, titled "Thomas Dixon, Jr." and "The Dixiecrat Party".

Welcome the following new employees: Michelle Stephens, cashier in the Business Office, Tim Trapp, lab assistant in Math and Science, Dathan Sorrow, intern in Human Resourcesand Curtis Garrett, security officer.

Adrian Bowers, administrative assistant to the Academic Vice President, participated as an observer during a Southern Association of Colleges and Schools (SACS) accreditation study at Thomas Nelson Community College in Hampton, Virginia, April 10-13.

Jerry Shelton, director of Institutional Effectiveness, participated as an observer for the SACS accreditation study at Texas State Technical College in Harlingen, Texas April 23-28.

Mr. Shelton and Ms. Bowers serve as co-directors of Floyd College's self-study process leading up our 10-year accreditation study which will be held in 1996-97.

Ms. Bowers and Charles
Blalock, assistant professor of
Developmental Mathematics,
served as members of the SACS
visiting team for Coosa High
School April 23-25.

Jon Hershey, assistant professor of English, Chris Lee, director of Human Resources, Angela
Jenkins, recruitment coordinator, and students Greg Shropshire and Eric Mosley, attended the 11th annual Minority Advising Program/Minority Recruiting Officers Conference April 19-21 at Valdosta State University. The conference was aimed at promoting minority awareness and cultural diversity on college campuses. Chancellor Stephen Portch was the guest speaker.

Floyd College Folks & Features is published biweekly by the effice of Public Information. Deadline for copy is noon Tuesday prior to publication.

Ectivities

An American Red Cross
Blood Drive will be held Tuesday,
May 2, 10 a.m.-2 p.m. in the
Solarium.

Tower Hour, an annual event featuring free food, entertainment and activities for students, faculty and staff, will be held Thursday, May 11, 11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. outside. The event is sponsored by the Office of Student Activities.

Courses offered by the Department of Continuing Education and the Small Business Development Center in the coming weeks include:

Understanding Long-Term Care Introduction to Computers for Those 55+

Dimensions of Behavior
How to Handle Difficult People
It's Time to Manage and Control
Multiple Priorities

How to Start Your Own Small Business

*Payroll Procedures: The How's and Why's

*Financing for Small Business from the Banker's Point of View

*Developing A Human Resources Policy Manual & Employee Handbook

Body Sculpture for Women
No-Sew Decorating
Stained Glass
Quality of Life at the End of Life
Introduction to Investment
Intermediate Ceramics II
Sunbonnet Sue Applique Quilt
*offered in Cartersville